SOMERSET  LOCAL  PHARMACEUTICAL  COMMITTEE
Minutes of the Meeting of the Somerset Local Pharmaceutical Committee held at Ash House Hotel, Ash, Near Martock on Monday 15th July 2013.

Present:  
   M Alen; Mrs L Coles; A Downing; L d s Gama; Ms R Myers; Mrs F Norman; M Taylor;   

   Ms E J Waller; P Whitaker (Chairman); G Winter
In Attendance:  N Woollcombe-Adams (Chief Officer)
1.   Apologies for Absence – A Harker and J Nicholas.
2. Declarations of Interest – None.
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting – Agreed as a correct record of proceedings.
4. Matters Arising from the Minutes of the Last Meeting – 
Item 17 – Agreed to pursue with LAT later in the year and to liaise with Devon and Cornwall, possibly in conjunction with Avon.

5. Minutes of the Meeting of the LPC Executive Committee – 

FN to let NWA have copy of the Health Promotion topics for the next Newsletter.

6. Correspondence – 

Details of a conference about Quality Assurance in Respiratory Prescribing were circulated.

7. Budget – 

The surplus was noted as was the fact that payment issues now appeared to be sorted.  Committee expressed their thanks to the Treasurer.

8. Ian Mullan (LAT) – Out of Pocket Expenses – 

IM accepted that monies had been incorrectly deducted from Contractors.  It was noted that specials tend to use standard suppliers, and that the LPC as a matter of principle wished to see best value for the NHS.  However, from the details supplied by IM it was not possible to comment as individuals were not identifiable.  LPC agreed that accounts should be opened with extra suppliers when this could be done free of charge, and that what item should be held in stock were a matter of reasonableness.  It should be noted that many pharmacists are obliged to do what their Companies tell them, and that the LAT in most cases would need to contact Head Offices.  It was agreed that orders should be consolidated when the drug was used throughout the month, and that sources of supply could not be directed because of Competition Law.  Each claim had to be looked at on its own merits.  
Whilst claims needed to be justified, it was agreed that a line needed to be drawn in the sand, and a pragmatic approach be adopted for the future.  The prolific charges of £1 could be explained as covering the phone call and subsequent fax required by the manufacturer.  IM was keen to provide guidance as to reasonable behaviour, and to look at unreasonable as part of a wider performance review.  

LC suggested that the MM Team could look into prescribing issues, and offer informal advice to GPs.  The LPC suggested that IM should write to Contractors on an individual basis, together with a generic letter of advice, asking inter alia that manufacturers should be contacted to advise on the state of individual supplies.  IM re emphasised the need for fairness and reasonableness to prevail, and maybe at the end of the day nothing would be done except to take up these issues under contractual visits.
IM asked about the possibility of the LAT attending training events to explain any outstanding issues, and be available for the first hour to answer questions.  Agreed to keep this in mind as a positive idea.  

LPN – IM advised that the terms of reference available on the NHS England website were at present only in draft.  

9. Development and Liaison Officer Report – 

This was circulated in advance, and a copy attached to these minutes was noted subject to MT obtaining clarification of the fees and intervals for the Smoking Cessation pilot.

10. Shaun Green – Somerset CCG – 

a) RM outlined her earlier meeting with SG re Clinical Issues and Urgent Care.  In particular priority areas for MUR interventions and discharge from hospital.  SG outlined the Interface Form, and explained that a standard form understood by both sides for non urgent discussion would be beneficial.  He felt that the best contacts for the LPC would be the Federation GP Leads.

b) Urgent Care – SG could foresee winter problems with too many people going to A&E.  It was noted that Community Pharmacy was already well involved.  LPC wished to promote MUR for intervention targets (some will be MUR or Interface Form or simple interventions).  The work would involve patients on inappropriate medicines, as GPs would be less likely to do this since the withdrawal of QOFF.  LPC agreed to compile some data on MUR interventions on priority issues, and share this with SG.  Agreed that SG and the LPC needed to work together to actively promote Minor Ailments.  At present it was difficult to ascertain who is signed up, but this is being worked on.  SG happy to arrange distribution to GP practices of any posters/publicity drawn up by the LPC.  LPC to arrange distribution to pharmacies.  
c) Self Care – Possibility of the CCG promoting an autumn campaign to diminish hospital admissions.

d) MDS – Good response from Musgrove, noting that many requests are inappropriate, as the decision always rests with the Pharmacist.  

11. CCG and HWB – Nothing further to report at present.
12. Dementia Strategy – 

LC outlined how Community Pharmacy could support this strategy, and distributed a paper which outlined roles for potential Champions and dementia friendly pharmacies.  Ann Cole was working on suitable training sessions, and a collaborative evening on 1st October at Lyngford House.  This could be a national pilot for dementia friends.  The possibilities of having an attendee at Company training days, clinical interventions and informing GPs were noted.  It was sought to remove the stigma, and emphasise the obvious role for CP training in Somerset with the ready ability to bid for CCG funding in this particular area.  
13. Symphony Project – 

NWA outlined the pioneer project for South Somerset which was being promoted by Matthew Dolman, Chairman of the CCG COG.  The LPC had written in support to MD nominating LC as the pharmacy champion.  MD had welcomed the support from Community Pharmacy.  

14. CCG Five Key Objectives – See item 10.
15. Questions to be asked about your Medicines – See item 10.

16. Short Term Strategy – MT/PW to discuss with a view to this being a September agenda item.

17. Applications Sub Committee – 

NWA to circulate the papers re the Nigel Morley application in Coleford to MT, JN and MA to enable them to let him have their comments for an appropriate response.

18. CCA Report – AD agreed to do this.
19. Date and Place of Next Meetings – 

The next full Committee meetings would take place on 18th September and 11th November, both at Ash House.  There would be no Executive meeting in August.

20. Health Living Pharmacies – 

MT and RM made a presentation on the requirements, attributes and benefits, and how to work towards achieving various HLP levels.  National pilots were awaiting evaluation before further funding was released.  Costs are likely to be circa £20,000 per pharmacy, with a possibility of some drug companies sponsoring the training aspects. Advertising to local communities forms a large part of the budget.  There is a danger of non HLPs losing out in the future on new services if the scheme is rolled out nationally, and Somerset does not participate.  Possibly the LPC could enable Champion and Leadership training which was proven to be positive whether or not new HLPs were to open, as it creates a basis of knowledge – maybe a joint CPAF/HLP evening could be held in the autumn and branded as a “Pharmacy Information Event”.  MT to invite Mark Stone to the September meeting to make a brief presentation and answer questions – by this time the Devon evaluation should be available.  
21. Any Other Business – 

a) Training Evening for Diabetes + CPAF and to meet the LAT – FN agreed to contact Sue Down and drug companies, and to work with NWA with the objective of arranging this for September.  A possible agenda would be to allow Ian Mullan to have half an hour for a question and answer session, Sue Down to speak on diabetes, and the LPC to have half an hour to talk about Healthy Living Pharmacies.  It would be preferable for there to be two separate events, one at Yeovil Football Ground and one at Lyngford House.

b) October Dementia Training – LC was arranging this with Ann Cole.

c) Child Protection Training – MT to arrange this.

d) NRT and EHC Claims – AD to circulate copy letter from Somerset County Council.

e) LPC Conference – Agreed that the chosen topic should be “Services”.  

f) Treasurer – Noted that the Treasurer would be taking maternity leave from 15th October, and that alternative temporary arrangements would need to be made during her absence.
